

Megan Keefer Principal

Tucker Farrar Assistant Principal

Catie Hawkins Assistant Principal

Rhonda Taft Assistant Principal

Jeffrey Osborn Assistant Principal

Candace Molano Office Manager

California High School

9870 Broadmoor Drive • San Ramon, CA 94583 • 925-803-3200

Dear Cal High Staff, Students, and Parents/Caregivers,

As you should already know from reading Dr. Malloy's earlier email, there is an extremely harmful and racist situation in our community. I can't imagine the depth of sadness and anger that so many of our students and families feel. I am outraged that our community has been traumatized by this, and by the other acts of hate and bigotry that have taken place at Cal High this school year.

As your principal, I am growing and learning all the time. I strive to be able to open my heart and really listen so that I am able to see, acknowledge, and address the myriad of micro and major aggressions that people of color experience every day - in our country, our city, and at our school. I know that as the leader of this school, it is my responsibility to ensure our campus is a safe space for all of our students and staff, and to listen, really listen, to our students.

We will soon be facilitating conversations of healing and justice for our students. I will provide more details soon. I know we have not done enough and as always, I welcome your feedback and partnership.

Sincerely,

Megan Keefer

Principal

